Stonecrest Homes Association Quarterly Board Meeting

Posted on: February 7th, 2018

Stonecrest Homes Association Quarterly Meeting

Monday, February 5, 2018 7:00 p.m.

East Hills Library

Board Members Present: Mark Hausman, Dottie Nash, Kim Westhoff, David Sandy

Homeowners Present: Marian Bryan, Mary Jo Burger, Lance Rich, C. J. Vetter

President Mark Hausman presided over the meeting:

Newsletter Mailing: Sandy suggested a type of mailing where the newsletters are not addressed, but just delivered to each home in Stonecrest. This would be a considerable reduction in mailing cost. It will need to be decided if this mailing method is workable for Stonecrest.

SHA Attorney: SHA attorney George Murray retired at the end of 2017. Hausman has talked to four attorneys, but many lawyers are not willing to represent Homes Associations. He asked that if anyone has a name, please let him know. In recent years, SHA has very rarely had a need for a lawyer, but it is beneficial to have one on retainer.

Quarterly Meeting Reminder Signs: Hausman and Sandy suggested putting up reminder signs the day of each of the four quarterly meetings, with hopes of increasing attendance. Those present agreed. There will be seven signs, onf for each entrance.

General SHA Meeting Change of Venue REMINDER: This meeting is held the last Wednesday in May. In 2018, this will be on May 30. *In recent years, the meeting has been held at the Knights of Columbus Hall on 49*th

Terr. This venue will not be available, so the meeting will be held at the East Hills Library in the lower level auditorium.

Motion to adjourn was made by Westhoff, seconded by Sandy, and carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Diane Slentz

Executive Secretary